The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, December 21<sup>st</sup>, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Tony Manry called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Jerry Caudill motioned to approve previous meeting minutes, Council Member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Waneta Linton had a question regarding the trash pick-up. It was explained to her that Best Way Disposal would be starting pick-up services January 5<sup>th</sup>, 2023.

SALARY ORDINANCE: Council approved and sign the 2023 Salary Ordinance.

POLICE: No report, Marshal Dale Osborn was not present.

UTILITY: No report, Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer was not present.

Jerry motioned to approve APVs, Mark seconded. 3-0.

Council signed payroll docket.

Jerry motioned to adjourn meeting, Mark seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

	<del>,</del>
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer	<b>Board Members</b>